STATE OF MAINE
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
16 STATE HOUSE STATION
AUGUSTA, MAINE
04333-0016

JOHN ELIAS BALDACCI DAVID A. COLE

GOVERNOR COMMISSIONER

December 9, 2010

Subject: Acton & Newfield

Federal Project No: BR-1667(600)X
State Pin No: 016676.00
Amendment No. 2

Dear Sir/Ms:
The following questions have been received:

Question: Can the box culvert be designed to be post tensioned with bolts instead of
cables?

Response: No. Strands are required.

Question: Can the dam be closed to control water flow from the lake?

Response: MaineDOT does not control the dam. It is controlled by the town of Newfield
with input from the lake association, so coordination must be though them. Bruce
Colwell is the contact from the town of Newfield. His phone number is (207)432-2060. It
is our understanding that the dam is typically shut in early spring and not opened again
until fall unless there is a heavy rain event.

Consider this information prior to submitting your bid on December 15, 2010.

Sincerely,

FOA  Scott Bickford
«— Contracts & Specifications Engineer
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